

AUSTRALIAN ARMY

DEFENCE COMMAND SUPPORT TRAINING CENTRE DEFENCE FORCE SCHOOL OF MUSIC



Simpson Barracks, MACLEOD VIC 3085

AR348744

Mr Jamie Gibson 7 / 105 Hammers Road NORTHMEAD NSW 2152

Dear Jamie,

I am pleased to inform you that you have been successful at the audition phase in your endeavours to enlist in the Australian Army Reserve as a musician. The performance of your prepared works has been recognised at Defence Employment Category Number Standard 240-T.

After receipt of this letter you are encouraged to contact your Recruiting Centre to organize further general enlistment testing. On successful completion of this testing you will receive an offer to enlist. You will then need to contact your Liaison Officer to negotiate suitable dates to complete the necessary recruit training.

On completion of the Reserve Recruit Training Course conducted at Kapooka NSW, you will be posted to the Reserve Band in your location to complete further elements of music training conducted by your unit within a maximum period of 24 months.

If you have any questions relating to military music or Army bands then please feel free to contact Sergeant Stephen Johnson from University of New South Wales Regiment Band on 02 9663 1212. All your questions on general enlistment procedures should be directed to the Defence Force Careers Recruiting Centre.

Jamie, I congratulate you on your decision to enlist in the Army Reserve as a musician in the Australian Army. You will have every opportunity to achieve a satisfying and rewarding part-time career in military music and I take this opportunity to wish you every success.

Yours sincerely,

Gordon Lambie, CSM

Lieutenant Colonel Commanding Officer / Chief Instructor Defence Force School of Music Australian Army Band Corps

8 December 2010